
State Education Law requires that Fire Inspections along with Visual Inspections be 

conducted in District owned or leased buildings annually. These Inspections were 

conducted on Thursday, June 1, 2023 by Ron Cooper, Maintenance Supervisor at 

LaFayette Central School District and Michael Bonvell, Safety Officer at OCM BOCES. 

There were a few minor violations that were mostly corrected at the time of the 

inspection. The rest were corrected shortly after. All appropriate reporting has been sent 

to the New York State Education Department as well as local Fire departments. Should 

you have any further questions regarding the Fire Inspection, please feel free to contact 

the district at (315)677-7725 or at rcooper@lafayetteschools.org. 


